SHENFIELD HIGH SCHOOL

Minutes of Governors’ School Standards and Performance Meeting

held on Thursday 11th October 2018
Present:   Mrs Jane Swettenham (JS), Mrs Gill Jones (GJ), Mr S Roberts (SR), 

Mrs Karuna Shaunak-Hobbs (KSH), Ms C Herman (CJH), Mrs J Comerford (JCO), 

Mrs J Martin (JMA), Mr J Beard (JB)
Minutes taken by: Mrs C Watson
	1. 
	Welcome and Apologies
Apologies had been received from Mr N Purbrick, Mr A Williams, Mrs L Hedden and DJ Barron.


	2. 
	Minutes of last meeting held on 8th May 2018
Agreed the minutes were an accurate account of the meeting and JS signed them.


	3. 
	Matters Arising
None.


	4. 
	Business Declarations of Interest
None.



	5. 
	Review S&P Terms of Reference
These are not correct on the Weebly site, CW to upload the current document.



	6. 
	Exam results analysis
Prior to the meeting JS asked JMA a number of questions and JMA circulated two documents (one for GCSE and one for A level) with the answers (these documents are available on Weebly).  JMA highlighted the following:-
GCSE
· We must remember there were 114 students in Year 11.  We had concerns that there would be a dip in the results compared to other schools in Essex with a similar starting point but the results held up.
· The English remarks had no impact on the headline figures.

· Talked through the strategies that are in place to address the subjects that are below national average this year.  These subjects are generally bucket 2 subjects.

· We allow students to opt for triple science but some students should have been entered for foundation not higher.  JS asked if parents agree with the decision if a student is put into the foundation paper.  The decision is made through internal assessments and parents are fully consulted with.  
· Computer Science coursework was taken away at the last minute and students’ motivation went down.  Going to teach unit 1 and 2 concurrently to help build long term memory and develop connections between topics.

· The lower ability students tend to pick geography and so the ability profile of the students that took it are skewed and had accessibility issues which in turn affected engagement and results.  No foundation / higher paper and students’ literacy capacity meant they found accessing the questions difficult.
· No longer offering product design.

· The next question looked at the attainment gap between girls and boys.  The gap is getting smaller.  JS asked if the strategies in place are working but it was agreed that it is cohort dependent year on year.

· Discussed table 1, 2 and 3 indicating how SHS performed in relation to other local Brentwood schools if their date is available.

KS5
· JMA explained students’ personal circumstances to explain why there were 6 U grades.

· Discussed unconditional offers affecting students’ work ethic and lack of motivation.

· JMA highlighted what SHS do to ensure students are on the correct course along with on-going support we provide.

· To help drive forward the increases in higher grades we have requested exemplar exam papers and Andy Cooke has returned to ‘Sixth Sense’, the Essex-wide Head of Sixth Form Network, and links have been made with Boswells science department
· JMA explained the correlation between the GCSE figures for the 2018 cohort of 6.39 compared to 45.84 for the 2017 cohort.
JMA thanked JS for her questions prior to the meeting and JS thanked JMA for her work.

Discussed the challenges with getting to know Year 12 external students.  120 external students Year 12 students started this year due to the low numbers in Year 11.


	7. 
	Equality information and objectives
Leanne Hedden raised a point that ‘protected characteristics’ are referred to but not explained and would suspect they are contained within one of the linked documents.  JCO agreed that the document would cross reference the relevant legislation where there is a definition of ‘protected characteristics’.  No other comments were made.


	8. 
	Draft self-evaluation documents  
Document circulated prior to meeting and CJH informed the committee that the Full Governing Body had seen the document and she would update it during October half term to reflect exam results and elements of work we have done.


	9. 
	Admissions criteria to approve review date
CJH has checked the admissions regulations and confirmed that we do not need to consult if we increase our numbers.  It will be stated on our website that we shall be taking 240 for September 2019.  We have to consult every 7 years, even if no changes are made, which will be 2019.


	10. 
	Policies to be recommended to the Full Governing Body for Approval
· CEIAG and WRL policy
· Esafety

· Behaviour for Learning

Committee happy to recommend the above policies to the Full Governing Body to ratify by email prior to the next week so the policies are up to date on the website.



	11. 
	Any Other Business
JS asked if Governors are happy for future S&P meetings to start at 4.30pm.  JS, GJ indicated that would be convenient with them.  NP had already indicated to CW that would be convenient with him.  CW to ask the absent Governors if it would be convenient with them and advise of the outcome.


	12. 
	Date of next meeting
24th January 2019



The meeting finished at 5.54pm 
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